
Heritage Neighborhood Association (HNA) 
Meeting Minutes 

(Tuesday – September 15, 2015) 
 

 

Board Members Present: 

D. Dorsey – Secretary - chaired meeting in Thomas Rockeymoore’s absence 
Wilma Johnson – Treasurer 
Mark Osar – First Director  
David Perez – Second Director 
Richard Zagrocki – Third Director 
 
Meeting called to order, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
Treasurer’s report read by Wilma Johnson – approved as distributed 
Minutes read by D. Dorsey, from September 15, 2015 – approved as distributed 
 
- State Senator Menendez, Constituent Representative, Mr. Jeff Person is moving to a new district. 
 
- Code Compliance Officer Montano spoke about graffiti on homes that are rentals and he will be 
   patrolling Heritage for the next two weeks.  
 
- Ray Garza, District 4 Constituent Services Liasion, moved to District 8. 
- Jeff Peterson, State Representative Constituent is moving to a new district. 
 
- Richard Zagrocki was recognized for his work on the BSB (Building Standards Board) and will remain       
  for another two years. 
 
-Guest Speaker – Atty. Ina M. Minjarez, House District 124- spoke about her services, newsletter 
 and monthly emails generated from her office.  
 
-National Night Out has been taken care of as it relates to trailer, vendors, ROTC, police and traffic 
patrol and security.  
 
-$200 reimbursement for National Night Out.  
 
-State Representative (Chief of Staff) Kevin Lopez talked about the 2017 Bond. The committee will  
meet every two weeks for four weeks. B. Robinette is on the committee. 
 
-The old K-Mart on 410 is occupied (Harmony Charter School) 
 
-The former Albertsons on Hwy 151 and Potranco will be a multi-service center (library, Wellness 
Center, pre-school, and other services. 
  
-Skate park at the duck pond may be completed by the end of October, 2015. The gazebo will be painted 
with graffiti-proof paint for easy removal. 
 



 Other matters brought up: 
 
- Decrease in graffiti 
- Be aware of strangers in neighborhood. Take a good look at the person(s) and vehicles  
- Ice cream vendors cannot wait at schools. They must continue to be mobile, unless flagged to stop. 
- Vehicle tires are being stolen at night. Get a good wheel lock or park vehicle in garage. 
 
Monthly Drawing – W. Johnson 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
 
D. Dorsey 
HNA Secretary 
 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore 
HNA President 
 
 
 


